REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

MONDAY 4TH NOVEMBER 2002 

COMMUNITY CHARGE REMOVAL OF BALANCES FROM THE ACCOUNTS

1.
INTRODUCTION

1.1
This report gives details of the latest position in respect of the balances held in the accounts relating to Community Charges and associated court costs. It seeks approval to remove the respective balances from the accounting records in 2002/03.

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
You will recall that Community Charge was replaced by Council Tax from 1st April 1993. Subsequent income collected has been used to reduce arrears and bridge the funding gap between the income collected and the income needed to meet the budget requirement.    

2.2
The funding gap had virtually been covered by 31st March 2001 and the notes to the Collection Fund in the City Council’s Statement of Accounts 2000/01 included the following paragraph: -

“A balance of £0.031m needs to be collected to meet the overall budgeted target in respect of Community Charges. In view of the relatively small balance the related transactions have been removed from the Collection Fund.”

2.3
Though the transactions were subsequently removed from the Collection Fund they are still held on the City Council’s balance sheet.

3. CURRENT POSITION

3.1
Effectively no recovery action has taken place in the last few years and income received comes from existing attachment of earnings and income support arrangements. The latest position is that £22k is still to be collected to meet the budget requirement. This is shown in the balance sheet as a ‘net debtor’ of £22k comprising arrears of £1.974m and a provision for bad debts of £1.952m.

3.2 In addition to the above there is a related court cost balance of £0.824m which is matched in full by a provision for bad debts and therefore has no impact on the accounts. 

4. RECOMMENDATION

4.1
In view of the relatively small balance involved it is recommended that the balance of £22k (less any income received by 31st March 2003) be written off to revenue in 2002/03 and that all balances relating to Community Charges and respective Court Costs be removed from the accounts. Any future residual income will be credited directly to the revenue account.

4.2
It should be emphasised that this is a bookkeeping transaction and will not mean that Community Charge debts will no longer be recovered, and appropriate action will be taken to recover such debts where there is a realistic chance of recovery.
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